Girdwood Land Use Committee

Final Meeting Minutes of August 10, 2015
Agenda Item LUC 1508-01: 
Call to order 7:02PM by Bob Dugan

Agenda Approved for August Meeting
Unanimous

Minutes Approved for July Meeting
Unanimous
LUC Officer reports


None
Agenda Item LUC 1508-02:  Public Comment
Kyle Kelley lets the group know that there is a Site Walk of the Egloff Road project on 8/24 from 4-6PM.  After that, there is an open house discussing the project from 7-9PM inside the Girdwood Community Room.

Di Powers inquired about Olympic Mtn Loop Status.  Project was slowed by bedrock, should be complete by snowfall. 
Agenda Item LUC 1508-03: Committee reports:

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett): 
Brian reports that Trails Committee met on August 4 and reviewed trail maintenance work by SCA, including bridge building behind industrial area, brushing work and trail tread work on Iditarod trail up Crow Creek Road.

Steve Cleary from Alaska Trails presented regarding Adopt-A-Trail program.  There will be Adopt-A-Trail training on September 19, lead by Mike Shields.  Training includes classroom work and trail work on Beaver Pond Trail.

Girdwood Area Plan Review Committee (Lewis Leonard):  No report
Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley):  No report.
Tennis Committee (Bob Dugan/Jerry Fox):
New asphalt is on the court and is curing for 2 weeks.  Next is application of surfacing material, which is under discussion with Tennis Committee as it needs to cure with good weather for a couple weeks as well. Tennis Committee likely to meet tomorrow to discuss and decide on surfacing this summer or holding off until next summer.  Lewis reports that skate boarders have been riding on the new surface.

Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1503-07:  Discussion of Law Enforcement in Girdwood.

Sam Daniel updated the Land Use Committee on the Public Safety Task Force.  Most recent meeting had 15 or so participants.  Group decided to break in to sub-committees focusing on different models to research:


1) Keep the Troopers.  Work with Mayor, Governor, Legislators to see if MOA can contract with State for Trooper coverage to remain.  In this scenario, Girdwood would pay for such coverage, cost is unknown, but service matches Girdwood’s needs better.  There was to have been a letter sent from the MOA to the state regarding this, but Task Force has not seen a response from the State yet. This is the scenario that the new administration seems to support most.  Research of this model is spearheaded by Tommy O’Malley.
2) Local Model.  Continue to work with the Anchorage Police Dept and others to establish ‘bare-bones’ model that costs less than full service at 2.93 mills.  This model is not strongly supported by the new administration, but was the preferred model of the last administration.  Researching this model is spearheaded by Sam Daniel.
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3) Co-op with another established accredited law enforcement service (ie Whittier).  This model would have Girdwood join another established law enforcement area, such as Whittier, which would have a service more matching the needs of the community.  Girdwood would have their own officer/car/etc.  Researching this model is being spearheaded by Chief Chadwick and Lou Theis.

4) No coverage.  This model is the likely occurrence after Dec 31 2014, and includes finding a cost for hiring either private security or accredited police for special events and high-volume weekends.  Researching this model is spearheaded by Mike Opalka and Laura Bowen.

The Public Safety Task Force is hoping to have information to present to GBOS and to the community shortly on these 4 models and to hold a Charrette style meeting to gauge the community’s opinion of the options and what suits Girdwood best.

With decreased presence of troopers, the Girdwood Volunteer Fire Dept has been asked to step in and perform duties otherwise done by troopers.  They have declined to do this, as it opens them up to liability and they are not trained for these duties.

The Public Safety Task Force has passed a motion requesting the GBOS to write a letter of resolution to promote model #1, retaining service from the Alaska State Troopers.

Meetings are posted at bulletin boards, on the GBOS web-page and on Facebook. Lewis Leonard requests a hard copy be placed in the KEUL mailbox.
The Public Safety Task Force has created an information sheet to explain what they have found so far in their research.  Task Force members are attending meetings in the community to discuss the issue.

Agenda Item LUC 1507-04:  Girdwood Brewing Company Proposal

Brett Marenco and Josh Hegna presented that they want to open a craft brewery in Girdwood.  Marenco brothers would be the master brewers.  Desired location is 1 acre lot off Alyeska Highway, next to Girdwood Chapel.  Building would be about 200’ from the Chapel, access is from existing pull-out from highway. 
Breweries are required to close by 8PM, and have a limit of 32 oz that can be served per customer per day at tasting room.  This is a good small business for Girdwood.  To gauge community response, Josh and Rory canvassed the adjoining neighborhood, talking to 40 residents in the Alyeska Basin subdivision and 25 across the Alyeska Highway. Overall, the response was mostly favorable. 
There will still be opportunities for community to speak up about having a brewery during the Conditional Use Permitting phase.  Prior to that, the group must work on zoning issue, as regulations provide for breweries only on Industrial land, which is not available in Girdwood.  The group is requesting that the LUC recommend a Resolution of Support from the GBOS to make a text amendment to municipal code to allow this use on the land zoned for commercial use.
Bob Dugan requested additional information on gC-10 lands in Girdwood.  

Is this the only area zoned gC-10? 

Response is that this is the  only such area.  This gC-10 area extends throughout the currently undeveloped area in Alyeska Basin Subdivision.
Bob Dugan requested information on the public input gathered, specifically from the Girdwood Chapel.  

Response is that 65 homes were canvassed, with mostly positive response, once residents understood that this is not a bar, no late closing times, 32 oz cap on service. Sam Daniel adds that he is on the committee for the chapel regarding this issue, and that they have concerns ultimately about location of the future building site and sightlines from the Church.
Bob Dugan inquired about feedback from initial GBOS presentation.

Response from Sam is that it was well-received, and that the GBOS appreciated that the group is making the effort to go through the steps in Girdwood prior to going to Planning and Zoning.

Motion:  

The Land Use Committee moves to recommend that the Girdwood Board of Supervisors write a Resolution of Support for the approval of an ordinance for a text change in Chapter 21.09: Girdwood Land Use Regulations.  The text change is to amend Table 21.09.050-1: Table of Allowed Uses to include ‘Manufacturing, General’ under the Industrial Category and to allow Conditional Use of land zoned gC-10 for this purpose; specifically beverage manufacture and brewery.

Motion made by Lewis Leonard, 2nd by Lynne Doran.

Motion carries 14-1.

Agenda Item LUC 1507-05:  Application of herbicides for invasive weed mitigation. 
Tim Stallard’s second presentation to the LUC regarding application of “Rodeo”, a herbicide that he recommends we apply in the soccer field to control Reed Canarygrass, which is infesting the side of the field and is close to propagating into Moose Meadow and associated wetlands.  Application would be this fall, after field use is complete, likely 2nd application in the spring.  Area will be posted 2 days prior and 2 days after application. Dye will be added to herbicide so that people can tell what has been sprayed. Material Safety Data Sheet provided.
Invasive Species control is requesting a support from LUC for a Letter of non-objection from GBOS.

Motion:

The Girdwood Land Use Committee recommends to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors write a Letter of Non-Objection for the application of the herbicide “Rodeo” for invasive weed mitigation per Girdwood Parks and Recreation request. 

Motion made by Brian Burnett, 2nd by Di Powers
Motion carries 13 – 0; 2 abstain

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1508-04:  Information regarding HLB Disposal of Track D-5, Girdwood South Townsite; HLB Parcel 6-134.

Subject parcel is across Egloff Road from Fire Hall/Community room, extending down along Glacier Creek and across to Karolius Drive.  Total size of parcel is 14.3 acres.  HLB is interested in selling the land, which is zoned GC5 – New Townsite commercial.  Eventually, this land will go up for sale by competitive bid, and is likely to go for about $1M.
This is currently under agency review, so all MOA departments are reviewing and providing input.  One major element is the identify drainage easements, so that they are clear prior to any potential sale.  Agency review ends August 26. After Agency Review, next step is to see if it is viable to sell the property, and will go to the HLB Commission, a committee that includes Di Whitney and Diana Livingston, with public comment period, and after that it will go to the Anchorage Assembly for approval.

Comments from LUC on this disposal:

1. LUC noticed that part of the parcel is relatively unusable land across from Fire Dept, which is currently in use as parking for GVFD. Kyle to check on whether this area could be set aside for continued Fire Dept use.  Concern that this may require replatting of the area and delay process.
2. LUC inquired about the motivation to take this action at this time?  
Generally assumed that the motivation is to sell the land. It is not known if there is a potential buyer.  Kyle to check on if this is the case.
3.  Kyle to check on whether a solid motion is needed by GBOS.

Kyle will send up a list of concerns of the LUC as response to the request for agency review.

Bob Dugan requested a map drawing out the subject area on an aerial photo, so that they can see the parcel more easily.


